June 1956 Journal

Death Claims Veteran of Victoria Local

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Friends of Frank Shapland, or “Shappie” as he was affectionately called by most of us will be sorry to learn that he is no longer with us. Death claimed him on April 9th, at the age of 88.


His long and colorful career as an electrical worker and union member has been the subject of numerous articles and speeches, but the importance of his efforts along with those of the other members of the original National Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, back in 1898, to create what has since become one of the world’s major trade unions, is a matter of interest and should be kept alive.


This local in particular owes a big debt to “Shappie” and his associates, the charter members of this local, when in 1902, they banded together “to secure a more equitable share of the results of their labor,” according to the original minutes of that historic meeting. 

Periodically the names of famous inventors and scientists are paraded before us, with appropriate ceremonial fireworks, so that we shall remember them and mark the anniversary of their passing, but seldom do we stop to think about those who struggled for the eight-hour day, the right to organize, and to hold union meetings without fear of physical violence or victimization.


True the inventors and scientists have in some respects made the world a safer and more comfortable place for those people who can afford the gimmicks, but men like Frank Shapland gave us our trade union, the instrument with which we can determine not only our own, but the standard of living for many thousands of other working people in North America. 


When Frank was Recording Secretary for this local, the union office was the living room of the financial secretary’s home, and dues were collected at union meetings of wherever you happened to meet the financial secretary. Everybody knew everybody else, and union business was simple and effective. 

Today, our greatly increased membership requires impressive office equipment, restrictive legislation demands a fair sized library to supply information on how to get the employer into a legal jam before he gets an injunction against you, and it is best to make an appointment with the business manager if you want to see him. 


All very complicated in comparison with the early days, but necessary if we are to keep up with changing times.

F.J. Bevis, P.S.

(Editor’s Note: “Shappie’s” passing is a sad loss to readers of the Journal through the years. Many will remember the adventures of “Casey” in the Canadian Northwest which “Shappie” wrote for out magazine some years ago.)
